
BR IFIC 2979 – NEWS 

New user role in the e-Communications system to enable administrations to act on behalf of 
Intergovernmental satellite organizations 
 
The Radiocommunication Bureau is pleased to announce the release of a new feature in the online 
communication platform “e-Communications” to allow administrations to act on behalf of an 
intergovernmental satellite organization (IGSO) by introducing a new user role “ADM/IGSO” on the 
system (“ADM” represents a code designating notifying administrations. “IGSO” represents a code of an 
intergovernmental satellite organization listed in Table 2 to the Preface to BR IFIC (Space Services)). This 
new feature is available as from 01.09.2022. 

The new user role “ADM/IGSO” enables an administration acting on behalf of an IGSO to send and receive 
correspondence with the other administrations, including other ADM/IGSO, and the Bureau. The 
“ADM/IGSO” account can be obtained by administrations which can act as a notifying administration of 
IGSO.  

Information on the release will be displayed on the following website with a user guidance: 
https://www.itu.int/en/ITU-R/space/e-communications.  

To report any issue or to send an inquiry, please contact spacehelp@itu.int. 
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